The Board of Trustees of the Palo Verde Cemetery met on April 25,2022 at the office of the cemetery.

The meeting was called to order by Pres. Richard Phipps at 1:47 pm. He then led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll call: Richard & Sandra present

Approval of minutes from 3/24/2022 meeting was read and approved. Richard moved; Sandra seconded.

Treasurer's report: Provident Savings: \$236,896.77 Mechanics Bank: \$368,966.03

The Mrs. Quiles requested the disinterment of her spouse buried in March. Motion made to approve the disinterment once all fees, permit and documents are collected. The plot will not return to inventory as Mrs. Quiles holds Burial Rights for her burial in the same location.

The vault supplier used by the cemetery has increased their price again. The vault price has been adjusted to meet the change in price.

The manager reports she is still waiting on the quotes from Smith Fencing for the following areas: the S. shop and headstone table, addition of a gate/fencing on the N.W. corner of the property and the entire line of wrought iron fencing on the S. side of 10th Ave.

Richard moved to adjourn, Sandra seconded motion pass unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 2:45 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Van Dyke, Secretary

antu flankink